

NISSAN NORTH AMERICA, INC.

Corporate Office 18501 South Figueroa St. Gardena, California 90248-4500 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 191 Gardena, California 90248-0191 Telephone: 310,532,3111

November 16, 2005

Mr. George Person Chief, Recall Analysis Division Office of Defects Investigation Safety Assurance National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 400 Seventh Street, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20590

Ref: 05V-458

Dear Mr. Person:

The enclosed communication is being provided pursuant to 49 CFR Part 573.6(c)(9).

Technical Compliance Department

Encl.

Subject: 2005 Xterra Tow Hitch Voluntary Safety Recall Campaign Update #6

Attention - Dealer Principals, Sales, Parts and Service Managers

The following is an update for this campaign.

***** Replacement Tow Hitches *****

A limited supply of replacement tow hitches (P/N 999T5-KR200) is now available. Shipments with begin this week and continue over the next 2 weeks.

The replacement tow hitches will remain on parts sales restriction until after the initial shipments are completed. You will receive additional parts ordering information at that time.

***** Owner Notification *****

Nissan will begin to notify owners on November 21, 2005 to have their Nissan or Valley industries tow hitch replaced (if one is installed).

If you have any additional questions related to this program, please contact your Dealer Parts and Service Manager (DPSM).

Nissan Parts and Service Operations 11/15/2005